
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:  Hanson Hom, Director, California Chapter Board Chair 

FROM:  Chris Williamson, Section Director 

DATE:  September 11, 2017 

RE:  Section Recommendation for Co-Chairs for the 2019 Chapter Conference 

 

Per your e-mail request of September, 10, 2017, please find attached the Central Coast Section Board’s 

January 24, 2017 recommendation naming Bret McNulty and Tess Harris as 2019 Conference Co-Chairs.  

Both are current or past Section Board members who live in Santa Barbara and have already been 

participating in the site section process. 

Also attached are short biographies for each. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



  



 

 



  



 
 Bret McNulty 

Central Coast Director 

 

Education/Registrations 

B.A. Double Major Economics and 

Environmental Studies (Planning), 

Sonoma State University 

Affiliations 

Member APA, California Chapter, 

Central Coast  Former Section 

Director Public Information Officer 

(4 years) 

Coastal Housing Coalition, Member, 

Board of Directors 

Association of Environmental 

Professionals 

 Mr. McNulty is the director of RECON's Central Coast office 

in Goleta and a project manager with extensive public and 

private sector planning experience on the Central Coast and 

in northern California. Mr. McNulty has managed complex 

projects involving general, coastal, and community plans, 

and participated in regional planning efforts. Mr. McNulty 

is highly experienced in interagency coordination, working 

with decision-makers, and public outreach and is an expert 

in land use policy, including housing, economics, 

transportation, conservation, urban revitalization, energy, 

infrastructure, restoration, and CEQA/NEPA compliance.  

Previously, Mr. McNulty was with the County of Santa 

Barbara Planning and Development Department in long-

range planning where he managed comprehensive plan 

updates, housing element updates, and EIRs and reviewed 

projects. He also teamed on regional plans addressing land 

use, housing, transportation and sustainable communities. 

Prior to coming to the Central Coast, Mr. McNulty was a 

private sector planner providing contract planning, project 

review, and CEQA and NEPA compliance services for Placer 

County and the cities of Sacramento, Auburn, Colfax, and 

Colusa.  Mr. McNulty was formerly a planner with the 

Sonoma County comprehensive planning division and an 

economic development specialist with the City of 

Sebastopol. 

Projects 
Ellwood Mesa and Sperling Preserve Butterfly Habitat 
Management Plan 
City of Goleta Advanced Planning and Coastal Projects Review 

Gaviota Coast Plan  
Santa Barbara County Draft 2015-2023 Housing 

Element Update 

Eastern Goleta Valley Community Plan Update EIR,  
Los Alamos Pedestrian Circulation and Parking Plan, 

Orcutt Community Plan Amendments 

Los Alamos Community Plan Update and EIR 

 

  



Tess Harris – 2019 APA California Conference Co-Chair 

Tess joined Santa Barbara County in 2017. She is a planner in the Development Review Division 

of Santa Barbara County, where she manages a variety of cases (recent projects include 

Tentative Parcel and Tract Maps, Development Plans, Conditional Use Permits, and General 

Plan Amendments such as the Tajiguas Landfill and Highway 101 expansion projects). From 

2014 to 2017, Tess grew from a Planner I to a Planner III in Ventura County, and particularly 

enjoyed managing Ventura County’s Land Conservation Act Program. She graduated from UC 

Santa Barbara with degrees in Environmental Studies and English and pursued a Master of Arts 

in International Environmental Policy from the Middlebury Institute of International Studies. Her 

first planning position was with the City of Pacific Grove, where she worked on Long Range 

planning projects, including their Urban Forest Management Plan and Urban Greening Grant. 

Outside of Planning, Tess has worked at the U.S. Department of State in the Bureau of Oceans, 

International Environmental, and Scientific Affairs and was a U.S. Fulbright Fellow in Cyprus 

where she researched irrigation techniques and water conservation practices and policies in the 

agricultural sector. Tess has been the APA Santa Barbara Subsection Director since 2016 for the 

Central Coast Section of APA. Tess was the Membership Inclusion Officer for the Central Coast 

Section of APA from 2014 – 2015. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


